
MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil Masses: 5:00, 7:30 p.m. 
Sunday Masses: 7:00, 8:30, 10:00, 11:30 a.m., 
 1:00 p.m., 3:30 p.m. (Spanish) 
 5:00 p.m. 
 

Daily Masses: 6:30, 8:00 a.m. Monday through 
 Saturday   

First Friday Masses:  7:30 p.m. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 
Religious Education Director, Mr. Reyes Ruiz  

In Case of Absences - CCD Office - 703-880-4307 
 

September - May 
Grades K-4 Pre-School - Ages 3-5 
Saturday 9:00-10:30 a.m. Sunday during 10 a.m. Mass 
 Spanish 1:30 - 3:00 p.m. 
Grades 5-8   
Monday 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
Tuesday 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. (RCIC/Special Sacraments)  
 

Religious Education Secretary - 703-880-4305 
   

YOUTH MINISTRY 
Director of Youth Ministry:  
Mr. David Bristow, 703-880-4309 
Jr. High School Youth - Grades 7-8 
High School Youth - Grades –9-12 

www.sjcyouthministry.webs.com 
 

 

NEW PARISHIONERS: All are welcome! Please call or 
register at the Church Office. Remember, just attending 
church here does not automatically make you a registered 
parishioner. 

PASTORAL TEAM 
Rev. Mike Ciski, T.O.R., Pastor 
Rev. Alberto Bueno, T.O.R., Parochial Vicar 
Rev. Tom Bourque, T.O.R., Parochial Vicar 

 
 

 

ROOM/HALL RENTALS - PRIVATE BOOKINGS 
Call Mr. Danny Rucker - 703-880-4340 
 
PARISH OFFICES - Hours -  9 a.m. - 3 p.m., Monday - Friday 
CHURCH OFFICE: 703-880-4300,   FAX: 703-880-4320 
Facility Superintendent: Mr. Danny Rucker 703-880-4340 
Kitchen Manager: Mr. Jim Klenk 703-880-4312 
Network/IT Manager: Mr. John Peitler 703-880-4356 
Finance Administrator:  Ms. Teresa Westhues 703-880-4313 
Asst. Bookkeeper and Mrs. Beth Covert 703-880-4357 
Child Protection Liaison 
Music Director: Mrs. Alice Eelman 703-880-4321 
Religious Education Dir. Mr. Reyes Ruiz 703-880-4332 
Religious Ed. Secretary   Mrs. Rosalind Murphy     703-880-4305 
Parish Secretary/ Mrs. Tisha Hilliard 703-880-4355 
Finance Assistant 
 

Parish Secretaries:  Mrs. Jeanne Nappier 703-880-4304 
 Mrs. Mary Kirby 703-880-4302 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: 
Wednesdays in the Church - 7-9 p.m. 
 

NOCTURNAL ADORATION - following First Friday Mass 

 

CONFESSIONS: Saturday: 3:30 p.m.  
Eve of First Fridays: 6:30 p.m. 
 
 
 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: The deadline for copy material is Mon-
day before Noon. Any announcements received after Monday 
will be in the next bulletin. Please submit material in writing or 
via e-mail at mkirby@sjcherndon.org. 
 
 

MARRIAGE: Arrangements must begin at least (6) months in 
advance of the date of the wedding. This is a Diocesan require-
ment. Call the Church Office for an appointment. 
 
 

 
BAPTISMS: Held Sunday at 2:00 p.m. in the church. Call the 
Church Office at least one month in advance. For parishioners 
who are asked to be Godparents, please contact the Church 
Office no less than 3 weeks before the event takes place to see 
if you meet the Diocesan requirements. 
 
 
 
 
 

BAPTISMAL CLASSES: Baptismal classes are required for 
all parents and God-parents prior to the child being baptized. 
The next Baptismal Class held here at St. Joseph is 
February 7, 2015 at 10:00 a.m. in parish meeting room 209. 

St. Joseph - National Blue Ribbon School 
 OFFICE: 703-880-4350, FAX: 703-880-4320 

Grade School K-8 
 Principal:    Mrs. Cindi Conroy 
             Secretaries:    Mrs. Mary Lewis 
                      Mrs. Barbara Beech 
                                   Mrs. Debbie Lizama 

   www.sjschoolva.org  

ST. JOSEPH CHURCH - 703-880-4300 
   750 Peachtree Street, Herndon, Vi rginia 20170-3798 - www.sjcherndon.org  

 

PASTORAL ADVISORY COUNCIL - We welcome your 
suggestions. Contact us at pac@sjcherndon.org.   



ST. JOSEPH’S CHURCH Visit us on our website!  
HERNDON, VIRGINIA http://www.sjcherndon.org                            January 18, 2015 

Monday, January 19 
6:30 a.m.    +        All Souls in Purgatory by The Le Family 
8:00 a.m.    +        Joan Fisher by Martha Perry 
Tuesday, January 20 
6:30 a.m.    +          Rita Ann Stefkovic by Adams-Green Funeral 
     Home 
8:00 a.m.    +          Deceased Members of The Pietraszek Family 
     by Marie Kaminski 
Wednesday, January 21 
6:30 a.m.     -    Tony DeBenedittis by the 6:30 a.m. Rosary  
     Group 
8:00 a.m.     +       Rita & Joseph Stefkovic by The Stefkovic  
     Family 
Thursday, January 22 
6:30 a.m.     +       Clementine Schimek by Susie Geurin 
8:00 a.m.     -           Aida Baens by Kyung & Richard 
Friday,  January 23 
6:30 a.m.   -            Lily McKinney by Grandma & Grandpa 
8:00 a.m.   -            Dante Llaccuna by Kyung & Richard 
Saturday, January 24 
6:30 a.m.    -          All T.O.R. Priests by The Le Family 
8:00 a.m.    -          Aaron Beltran by Cris Beltran 
5:00 p.m.    +        Blaine Moses Gomez by The Paraiso Family 
7:30 p.m.    +         Daniel A. Proko, Sr. by The Ogozalek Sisters 
Sunday, January 25 
7:00 a.m.     +        Helen Martinez by The Rueffert Family 
8:30 a.m.     +      Kenneth Smith by Betty Smith 
10:00 a.m.   +   Patrick Fallon by The Schaefer Family 
11:30 a.m.   -         Living & Deceased Parishioners of St. Joseph 
      Church 
1:00 p.m.    +         Vera Shipman by Your St. Joseph Family 
3:30 p.m.    -          Spanish Mass 
5:00 p.m.    +         Helen Hargadon by The Hargadon Family 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Blood Drive Blood Drive is Today, 
Sunday January 18th, 7:45 a.m. -12:30 p.m. 
Registered donors take priority over walk-
ins. Please register to donate using sponsor 
code 0116 at www.inova.org/donateblood or 

contact Paul Mich at SJCBloodDrive@aol.com.  Please 
support this Knights of Columbus sponsored event. 

Contribution Statements for 2014 
Your 2014 Contribution Statements will be available upon 
request only. To have your statement emailed, send your 
request to bcovert@sjcherndon.org. Indicate in the subject line 
“2014 Contribution Statement Request”.  Please include in the 
email your name, address and Parish ID/Envelope number and 
phone number.  If you wish a paper copy, please call (703)880-
4357.  Please leave your name, address and Parish ID/Envelope 
number in your message.  Indicate if you wish to have the paper 
statement mailed or if you will pick up at the Church Office.  
For planning purposes, please note that any donations received 
after 3:00 pm Wednesday, December 31, 2014, including those 
at Masses on December 31st for the January 1, 2015 Holy Day, 
have been processed by St. Joseph Church in calendar year 
2015. 

 Welcome to Ordinary Time in the Church year.  We’ll 
notice that the Church might seem a little bare now that the 
Christmas decorations are down, but in our spirits we still 
rejoice because of the hope given to us on Christmas Day.  
Emmanuel, God is with us, is not in the past tense, but its 
meaning is present tense. 
 One of the questions I’ve been asked is why do we call this 
Ordinary Time?  Ordinary time in our Catholic Culture doesn’t 
mean ‘run of the mill’. Ordinary Time is called “ordinary” 
because of the Latin word ordinalis,— the weeks are numbered 
between the major feasts of the church year (Advent, the 
Christmas Season, Lent and the Easter Season).  As one writer 
put it Ordinary Time is the period in which we live our lives 
neither in feasting (as in the Christmas and Easter seasons) or 
in more severe fasting and penance (as in Advent and Lent).  
Instead, this time is spent in continued watchfulness and 
expectation of the Second Coming of Christ. 
 In our first reading today we hear of God’s call to the boy 
Samuel.  Samuel is asleep and hears a voice calling to him, but 
doesn’t recognize the voice of the Lord.  Eventually he does 
and his response is one that we all should have.  “Speak, for 
your servant is listening.”  The reading ends telling us that 
Samuel grew up, and the Lord was with him. 
 I find at least two different themes in this 16 sentence 
reading, which we can reflect on during this week.  One is that 
Samuel needed help recognizing God’s voice.  Do we seek 
help in understanding what God is asking of us both personally 
and communally?  Here at St. Joseph we have so many 
different ways to do that for both young and old.  The various 
continuing religious education groups that meet, becoming a 
sponsor for RCIA or becoming involved in the youth ministry 
as youth or adult volunteers, all help us to deepen our 
understanding of what the Catholic Church teaches so that we 
don’t go astray by our own egos or thinking we know all the 
answers.  If our time is limited and our days are full, are we at 
least reading or listening to some grounded spiritual reading.  
(Go to our website www.sjcherndon.org and click on the Faith 
Formation Link then Faith Alive On-Line.  Here you’ll find 
Franciscan themed readings and reflections to help you grow 
spiritually.) 
 The second theme I saw in that first reading was the 
response of Samuel to the voice of God.  We hear how Samuel 
answers God by saying, “Speak, for your servant is listening.”  
Yet, too often I think we respond more by saying “Listen Lord, 
for your servant is speaking.”  We try to tell God what we 
want/expect/need instead of letting him lead us to the things 
that are truly important and good. 
 For some reason the words from the musical Godspell are 
going through my mind.  Day by day, Day by day, Oh Dear 
Lord three things I pray; To see thee more clearly, Love thee 
more dearly, Follow thee more 
nearly, Day by day.  May we draw 
nearer to him each and every day.  
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (CCD) 

THE YOUTH MINISTRY CORNER  
“Revolving Our Lives Around Christ” 

 

High School Creative-Backward-Output Event – Sunday, 
Jan. 18th All high school youth can join us for a creative 

night devoted to reversing some roles, and 
finding God in some unexpected places. 
The evening begins at 6:00 p.m. beginning 
in the youth room and continues until 8:00 

p.m. Dinner will be served.   If you have any questions 
please contact the youth office at 703.880.4309 / 
d.bristow@sjcherndon.org for more details.   
 
 
 

Work Camp Contractors / Handy Men Needed for June 
20th-26th 2015. For more information, contact the youth 
office at 703.880.4309 / d.bristow@sjcherndon.org.       

Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 

On January (Monday) 19th & (Tuesday) 20th 
there will not be any Catechism (CCD) classes 
in observance of Martin Luther King, Jr.  
 
First Penance (Reconciliation) 

On Saturday, January 24th from 9:00 a.m. 
to 10:30 a.m. our Religious Education  
(CCD) 2nd Grade students from the 
Saturday session as well as our Special 
Sacraments students from Tuesday’s 
session will be making their First 
Confession in preparation for their First 
Holy Communion in May. Both students 
and parents will go directly to the church 
and not to the classrooms. 

 

Confirmation Retreat Day 
All 8th Grade (Confirmation Year Two) students who attend 
classes on Monday and Tuesday nights will be attending a 
retreat Saturday, January 24th from 9:00 a.m. -
2:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall “A.”  David 
Bristow, our Director of Youth Ministry, will 
be hosting the retreat with the help of the 
Confirmation catechists (teachers). 
  

FAIRFAX COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOL (FCPS) 
STUDENT HOLIDAYS 

Catechism (CCD) classes will not be held on January (Sat.) 31st 
for  Religious Education classes (Kindergarten – 4th ) since 
FCPS will be having a Teacher Workday and Staff 
Development day (aka Student Holiday) on January 30th 
through February 2nd . However there still will be classes held 
on February 1st & 2nd. St. Joseph’s Religious Education 
program in general follows FCPS school calendar with regards 
to holidays and vacation times. 

“NATIONAL BLUE RIBBON” 
 

Give your child the gift of Catholic Education 
St. Joseph School Open House 

Tuesday, January 27, 2015 
9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 

 

St. Joseph School is hosting an Open House on Tuesday, 
January 27, 2015, 9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. – You are cordially 

invited to attend a brief overview by the 
principal and hear from some of our 
current students, prior to visiting all 
classrooms. Come experience for yourself, 
“Catholic Education at Its Best!” We look 
forward to seeing you at 9:30 a.m. in the 
Parish Hall. For more information, please 
call the school office at 703-880-4350. 

"Every Life is a Gift" 
 St. Joseph Church is 
providing a chartered bus to 
Washington, D.C. to attend 
the March for Life on 
Thursday, January 22, 
2015. The Pro-Life Society 

will have a sign-up table after each Mass on the weekend of 
January 17/18.  Cost is $10 for adults; $5 for children; $25 
maximum for families. There are 46 available seats and are on a 
first-come, first-serve basis.  
   Our day begins at 9:30 a.m. with Mass at St. Joseph's 
Church. The school children will also be present during Mass 
so the March for Life attendees are asked to sit in the pews 
behind the children. We will begin boarding the bus at 10:40 
a.m.. The bus will depart from St. Joseph’s parking lot at 11:00 
a.m. and drop us off for the March for Life Rally on the 
National Mall. The March begins immediately after the Rally; 
we will follow the route up Constitution Avenue to the U.S. 
Supreme Court Building on Capital Hill.  We will return to St. 
Joseph's parking lot at approximately 5:00 p.m.  
 We hope you’ll join us for this peaceful march. If you have 
any questions, please call Marie (703) 437-0008 or Peggy (703) 
435-2294. Thank you. 

ROSARY FOR LIFE - The St. 
Joseph Pro-Life Society and the 
Knights of Columbus will sponsor a 
Rosary for Life in the Church on 
Thursday, Jan. 22nd at 12:15 p.m.  
This is a great opportunity for those 
unable to attend the March for Life 
that day to unite spiritually with the 
marchers for about 30 minutes of 
prayer over the lunch hour.  Please 

join us as we ask for Mary's intercession to protect all life 
from conception to natural death. 
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THANKS TO OUR 
     SPONSOR 
 OF THE WEEK 

 

THE WEEK AHEAD 
Sunday, January 18 
Knights of Columbus sponsored Blood Drive (HALL B) 
PTO Donut Sunday (HALL C) 
10:00 a.m. -   Preschool CCD (SCH) 
1:30 p.m.  -   Spanish Religious Education Classes (SCH) 
1:30 p.m.  -   Spanish Youth Adult Mtg. (Rm. 217) 
1:30 p.m.  -   CS913, Den 1 (Rm. 212) 
5:00 p.m.  -   Spanish Prayer Group (Rms. 212-215) 
6:00 p.m.  -   Youth Group  (Rm. 206) 
7:00 p.m.  -   Great Adventure Bible Study (Epic Series) (Rm. 210) 
7:30 p.m.   -   Adults Only Open BB (GYM) 
Monday, January 19 - Martin Luther King, Jr.  Day 
SJS & Parish Offices Closed 
3:00 p.m.  - Knights of Columbus Basketball Free Throw Competition  
   (GYM) 
7:00 p.m.  -   No Religious Education Classes (CCD) Grades 5-8 (SCH) 
7:00 p.m.   -   Great Adventure Bible Study (James/Psalms) (Rm. 209) 
7:00 p.m.   -   Spanish Choir Rehearsal (CH) 
7:00 p.m.   -   BSA 913 Committee Mtg. (Rm. 208) 
7:30 p.m.   -   CS913 Leaders’ Mtg. (Rm. 205) 
Tuesday, January 20 
7:00 a.m. -    St. Joseph’s Men’s Society Prayer Group (Rm. 210) 
9:00 a.m.  -    Little Messenger’s Co-Op (Rms. 214-217) 
1:00 p.m.  -    Great Adventure Bible Series (Rm. 210) 
7:00 p.m.  -   No Religious Education Classes (CCD) Grades 5-8 (SCH) 
7:00 p.m.  -    Great Adventure Bible Series (Rm. 210) 
7:00 p.m.  -    Spanish RCIA (Rm. 205) 
7:00 p.m.  -    BSA 913 Troop Mtg. (HALL C) 
9:30 p.m.   -   Men’s BB II (GYM) 
Wednesday, January 21 
6:30 p.m.    -  PTO General Mtg. (HALL A) 
6:30 p.m.    -  Knights of Columbus Mtg. (Rm. 205) 
7:00 p.m.    -  English RCIA (Rm. 209) 
7:00 p.m.    -  Spanish Adult Catechism (Rms. 212-213) 
7:00 p.m.   -  Eucharistic Adoration (CH) 
7:30 p.m.   -  St. Joseph’s Men’s Society Mtg. (Rm. 214-215) 
Thursday,  January 22  
9:30 a.m.   -  School Mass (CH) 
12:15 p.m. - Pro-Life Rosary (CH) 
6:30 p.m.  -  Knights of Columbus Mtg. (Rms. 212-214) 
7:00 p.m.  -  Youth Group Gathering (Rms. 206, 209) 
Friday, January 23 
8:45 a.m. - Great Adventure Bible Series (Matthew) (Rm. 209) 
6:15 p.m. - Adult Bible Study (Rm. 205) 
9:30 p.m. - Men’s BBII (GYM) 
Saturday, January 24 
9:00 a.m.  -   10:30 a.m. -  Religious Education Classes (CCD)   
      Grades K-4 (SCH) 
9:00 a.m. -    Confirmation Retreat for Religious Education (CCD)  
      students 
9:00 a.m. -    First Penance for 2nd Grade Religious Education    
      students (CH) 
9:00 a.m.  -    Spanish Legion of Mary (Rm. 214) 
3:30 p.m.  -   Confessions (CH) 

Collections: 
     The Weekend of January 11, 2015: 
     1st Collection:   $22,887 plus Faith Direct: $12,996 
 Your continued support and kind generosity is greatly 
 appreciated. 

Attention Youth Basketball 
Players:  Knights of Columbus Good Samaritan 
Council will host its annual Free Throw 
Championship for boys and girls ages 9-14 on 

Monday, January 19 at the St. Joseph School Gym (which is a 
federal holiday).  Registration will take place from 3-4 PM and 
the competition will be from 4-5 PM.   For more information 
contact Len Grus at 703-300-7297 or lengrus@verizon.net. 

The flowers on the altar this weekend were donated by The 
Nguyen family in thanksgiving. 

ST. JOSEPH OUTREACH 
PRAYER TEAM 

 
Whether you or a loved one is sick or in trouble and in need of 
God’s help, or you want to offer praise for the good things 
He’s done, all your needs can be prayed for. 
The volunteers from the St. Joseph Outreach Prayer Team 
receive prayer requests from the church and community and 
activate the prayer chain. If you, a family member, or a friend 
is in need of special prayers, please call our Hotline at (703) 
880-4343 to leave us your prayer requests.  
If you are interested in becoming a member of the St. Joseph 
Outreach Prayer Team, please call (703) 880-4343 and 
someone will return your call.  
“Through this work, those who are frail and/or homebound 
will know the very special place they have within the heart of 
the church and realize the very powerful gifts and graces God 
has given them and their families.”  

BE PREPARED FOR INCLEMENT WEATHER  
 St. Joseph Church follows the Fairfax County School closing 

schedule for all Church related activities, 
i.e., such as the closing of our school, 
C.C.D. Classes, Scouting events, etc. Thus, 
if Fairfax County cancels schools there will 
be No school at St. Joseph’s, No C.C.D. 

classes and all meeting rooms are cancelled. If Fairfax County 
cancels school events (or extra-curricular activities) on 
Saturday because of bad weather, there will be No C.C.D. 
classes, scouting events, C.Y.O. basketball, etc.  Notice: During 
inclement weather, all reasonable attempts will be made to 
open and celebrate the week day Masses at regularly scheduled 
times. In order to avoid risking your personal safety, while 
experiencing severe weather conditions, please use wise 
discretion.  You may check for cancellations at www.fcps.edu. 

 

The Parish Office will be closed Monday, January 
19th in observance of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.  
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Marriage Help – Retrouvaille has helped tens of thousands of 
couples at all stages of disillusionment or misery in their 
marriage. This program can help you too. For confidential 
information about or to register for the program beginning 
the weekend of February 27th, 2015 
call: 703 351-7211 or www.HelpOurMarriage.com  

Join us at the 2015 Catholic Charities 
Ball! 
The 2015 Catholic Charities Ball, 
“Growing In His Love,” will be held 
Feb. 13, 2015 at the Ritz-Carlton Hotel, 
in Tysons Corner. You are invited to 

join in the festive, black-tie event which will have dinner, 
dancing, a raffle and a live auction! Please visit www.ccda.net 
to register today or get more information. The annual Catholic 
Charities Ball plays a vital role in how we can help our 
communities. The Ball’s increasing success allows us to 
continue serving more of our neighbors in need, regardless of 
their religious affiliation. 

Spark the New Evangelization by following diocesan blog 
and social media! 
By subscribing to and sharing the blog, 
www.encourageandteach.wordpress.com – especially on social 
media – with colleagues, friends and family, you are supporting 
Bishop Loverde in his goal of evangelizing with hearts on fire, 
through his motto, Encourage & Teach – encouraging those in 
and out of our diocese, and showcasing the teachings of the 
Catholic Church! The blog showcases educational and faithful 
content on Catholic culture and life every weekday. Topics 
range from catechesis, evangelization and pro-life culture to 
marriage preparation and public policy issues. Also subscribe to 
get frequent updates on all of these topics and more through our 
Twitter @arlingtonchurch, Facebook www.facebook.com/
arlingtondiocese, and Instagram @arlingtonchurch accounts. 

Prayer Service for Healing for Victims/Survivors of Sexual 
Abuse 
Presided by Bishop Paul S. Loverde, the next 
Prayer Service will be Feb. 4th at 7:30 p.m. at 
Saint Mary of Sorrows, 5222 Sideburn Road, in 
Fairfax. The Prayer Services include a survivor’s 
testimony of his or her efforts to heal from the 
effects of sexual abuse, followed by a light 
reception. Please join us as we pray for healing for our victims/
survivors in the Diocese of Arlington and around the world. 

Busy Couple’s 7-Day Online Retreat 
with Bishop Loverde 
In honor of National Marriage Week 
2015, Bishop Loverde will lead an 
online retreat for couples beginning on 
World Marriage Feb. 8 through Feb. 

14. Each day, Bishop Loverde will offer reflections and 
practical steps for growing closer to Jesus and to your spouse. 
The retreat will conclude at 10 a.m. on St. Valentine’s Day, 
Feb. 14, with a live reflection, exposition and Holy Mass led 
by Bishop Loverde at the Cathedral of St. Thomas More, in 
Arlington. To learn more about the retreat, go to 
www.arlingtondiocese.org/CouplesRetreat. 

Women’s Silent Retreat with Fr. Paul Scalia: Praying with 
the Psalms: March 19 – 22 
Join us for a weekend retreat March 19 – March 22 focusing on 
how we can pray with Christ using the Psalms. The Psalms are 
prayers inspired by the Holy Spirit and are often found on the 
lips of Christ in the Gospels. If you want to pray as the Holy 
Spirit teaches us to, the Psalms are a rich place to begin. The 
retreat will be held at the peaceful San Damiano Retreat Center 
in White Post, and will be led by Fr. Paul Scalia, the Bishop's 
Delegate for Clergy. Online registration starts Jan. 1st. Visit 
www.arlingtondiocese.org/retreatforwomen for more info. 

Travel with our own Fr. Alberto Bueno, 
T.O.R., Parochial Vicar of St Joseph Catholic 
Church, to Italy Wide and Switzerland Trip  

Where: Rome, Sorrento, 
Capri, Amalfi Coast, Pompeii, 
Tuscany, Florence, Venice, 
Lake Como, Switzerland, 
Assisi  
Trip Dates: June 18-30, 
2015  

Cost: $4,699.00 Airfare and ALL-Included  
To register, please contact (855) 842-8001 or 
(508) 340-9370. You can also register online at 
www.proximotravel.com.  

Save the Date:  Saturday, March 21, 2015, for 
the 12th Annual Live Jesus, a Lenten morning of 
reflection, fellowship and prayer hosted by the Oblates of St. 
Francis de Sales.  This year’s theme:  “Living Gently:  Finding 
God in the Turmoil”.  Please note change of venue:  to St. John 
Neumann Catholic Community, 11902 Lawyer’s Road, Reston, 
VA.   

ANNUAL DIOCESAN MEN’S CONFERENCE -  March 
7th - All men of the parish are invited to the sixth annual 
diocesan Men's Conference on March 7th. This year's 
conference - entitled Victory Over The Common Enemy - will 
feature renowned speaker Fr. Larry Richards and author Neal 
Lorenzo exploring the presence of sin and evil in our lives, and 
how to overcome them. Breakfast, lunch and Mass with Bishop 
Loverde will be included. Registration began January 1st. 
PLEASE NOTE THE NEW CONFERENCE LOCATION - 
FOXCHASE MANOR IN MANASSAS. Go to 
www.arlingtondiocese.org/men for more details or to register. 



Sanctuary Flowers - If you would like to donate flowers 
for the Sanctuary in honor or in memory of a loved one, or 
for some special occasion, call Jeanne at 703-880-4304. 
Please call  at least two weeks prior to arrange for flowers. A 
note in the bulletin will mark your generosity and the event 
for which the flowers were given. 
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2015 BISHOP’S LENTEN APPEAL BEGINS! 
 

This month Bishop Loverde will send a mailing regarding the 
2015 Bishop’s Lenten Appeal (BLA).  The theme for the 2015 
BLA is “Stewards of Christ Sharing Gospel Joy!” After 
reflecting upon the many blessings that God has given you, 
please prayerfully consider making a sacrificial pledge of 
support to this important appeal that funds many programs and 
ministries that serve thousands of people in our diocese.  When 
we join together as one Body in Christ, we can do so much for 
so many! 

The Institute of Catholic Culture is an adult catechetical 
organization, faithful to the Magisterium of the Catholic Church, 
and dedicated to the Church’s call for a new evangelization. The 
Institute seeks to fulfill its mission by offering education 
programs structure upon the classical liberal arts and by offering 
opportunities in which authentic Catholic culture is experienced 
and lived. For more information, visit 
www.InstituteofCatholicCulture.org or call 540-635-7155. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday:        Heb 5:1-10; Ps 110:1-4; Mk 2:18-22 
Tuesday:        Heb 6:10-20; Ps 111:1-2, 4-5, 9, 10c;  
               Mk 2:23-28 
Wednesday:   Heb 7:1-3, 15-17; Ps 110:1-4; Mk 3:1-6 
Thursday:      Heb 7:25 -- 8:6; Ps 40:7-10, 17; Mk 3:7-12, or 
any             of a number of readings for the Day of Prayer 
Friday:          Heb 8:6-13; Ps 85:8, 10-14; Mk 3:13-19 
Saturday      Heb 9:2-3, 11-14; Ps 47:2-3, 6-9;  
                      Mk 3:20-21 
Sunday:      Jon 3:1-5, 10; Ps 25:4-9; 1 Cor 7:29-31;  
                     Mk 1:14-20 

Eucharis c Holy Hour 
You are invited to a diocesan-wide Eucharistic Holy Hour 
sponsored by the Arlington Division of the World 
Apostolate of Fatima ( the Blue Army) on Sunday, 
January 25, from 3:00 – 4:00 P.M. at St. John the 
Evangelist Catholic Church, 271 Winchester St., 
Warrenton.    At Fatima, Our Lady asked for prayer and 
sacrifice for the conversion of sinners, peace in the world, 
and an increase in vocations; we hope you will join us in 
prayer. 

Women’s Conference - March 28th 
All women of the Diocese are encouraged to attend the 
annual Women’s Conference at Foxchase Manor in 
Manassas on March 28th with the lovely Kerri Caveizel 
and the founder of Mary’s Shelter, Kathleen Wilson. The 
conference will focus on Transforming Suffering into Joy. 
It will begin with Mass celebrated by Bishop Loverde at 
8:45 a.m. Confessions will be offered from 7 to 8:45 
a.m. Online registration started Jan. 1st . No registration at 
the door. Please visit www.arlingtondiocese.org/women 
for more details. 

Second Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 
January 18, 2015 
Your body is a temple of the 
Holy Spirit  
within you. 
-- 1 Corinthians 6:19a 

Ecumenical News:  The annual Prayer Service to celebrate 
the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity will be held on Tuesday, 
January 27, 2015, 7:30 p.m. at Mount Olivet United Methodist 
Church, 1500 North Glebe Rd., Arlington, VA 22207. For 
further information, please contact Mrs. Troiani at 703-437-
1196 or email: ehtroiani@att.net. 

Adult Faith Formation and Bible Study - Now is a great 
time to resolve to spend more time enjoying God’s Revelation 
and relating it to your everyday life. You are invited to join us 
Fridays 6:15 to 7:15 p.m. when we meet in room 205, except 
Holidays and inclement weather. We study the upcoming 
Sunday readings and the Catechism of the Catholic Church, 
Creed section. For further information, please contact Mrs. 
Troiani at 703-437-1196 or email:  ehtroiani @att.net. 


